

HUNTER'S HILL COUNCIL

ABN 75 570 316 011 TOWN HALL, ALEXANDRA STREET, HUNTERS HILL 2110 PO BOX 21, HUNTERS HILL 2110 TELEPHONE: (02) 9879 9400

EMAIL: <u>council@huntershill.nsw.gov.au</u> WEB: www.huntershill.nsw.gov.au

Reference:

21 May 2020

Ms Amanda Harvey
Department of Planning and Environment
Via email: amanda.harvey@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Amanda,

Gladesville Planning Proposal, Key Site - PP_2016_Hunte_001_00 Gladesville Shopping Village (GSV)

I am writing in relation to the Gladesville Shopping Village Planning Proposal submitted by the proponent directly to the Department.

As previously advised Council does not support the Planning Proposal provided by the applicant as submitted to the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment in 2018, specifically resolving at its meeting held on 10 September 2018:

That Council refuse to support the exhibited Planning Proposal in its current form.

Council's preference is to consider the GSV site as part of its overall work in the master planning of the Gladesville Commercial Centre.

Council has commenced work on the overall master planning of the Gladesville Centre and has engaged GMU to undertake this work.

GMU have completed Stages 1, 2 and 3. Stage 1 covers the area from Cowell Street to Massey Street, Stage 2 Junction Street to Cowell Street and Stage 3 Massey Street to Pittwater Road.

We would like the opportunity to consider the Gladesville Shopping Village site as part of this work through a Council lead planning proposal given the importance of the site.

If you require further information I can be contacted on 9879 9430.

Yours sincerely,

Lisa Miscamble
GENERAL MANAGER